
Hwb Dysgu CA2 / KS2 Learning Hub 

 

Following the announcement made by the Welsh Government last Friday, the 

Nursery, Reception, Years 1 and 2 pupils will be returning to school during the 

week following the half term holiday. Therefore, this means that KS2 pupils will 

not be returning at the moment – this will be revised at a later date. 

The Learning Hub will be available for KS2 pupils (please see important note 

below and attachments from the Welsh Government) from Tuesday, February 

23rd (In-Service Training Day on Monday, February 22nd) but there will be some 

changes due to the fact that the Foundation Phase are returning.      

 

Welsh Government guidance states children of key workers should 

only attend school if there is absolutely no safe alternative, and 

only on days when their parent or parents are working. 

 

Blended Learning will continue for KS2 pupils along with the Live Sessions. We 

hope to be able to organize more than one live session a week after half term.  

 

IMPORTANT 

• To book a place for the Learning Hub for the week beginning February 

23rd, YOU MUST book a place on-line using our School Comms system by 

midnight this Thursday, 11/2/21 please. 

• We understand that your work commitments may change over the next 

few weeks, therefore if you are intending on using the Learning Hub for 

the first time, you must contact the office on 

postglanrafon@hwbcymru.net or the Deputy, Mrs Huws through email  

huwse@hwbcymru.net.  
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• To gain access to the Learning Hub, we will be asking for evidence of 

your employment as a key worker/key workers. (If you have provided this 

already, you do not need to present them again).  

• Lunch arrangements will stay the same.  

 

CHANGES 

• The Learning Hub provision will now change to 8.45 tan 3.05 – the usual 

school day time that was before Christmas. 

• The Before and After School Clubs will re-commence and operate as 

usual, which means you will need to book and pay online for these as 

before.  

 

• If you had already booked a place for your child for any of the Clubs since 

before Christmas, these bookings will be deleted and we will be 

beginning as new from Tuesday, February 23rd until Friday, March 26th.  

• You are kindly asked to ONLY use the Free Breakfast Club if there is a 

GENUINE NEED. We will be monitoring this situation and ask you to be wise 

and considerate of those parents who are key workers who genuinely need 

the provision. 

• The online booking system for the Learning Hub and Clubs will be open 

after mid-day today, Tuesday, February 9th.  

• After half Term, Year 5 & 6 pupils who are attending the Hub will need to 

come through the new door in Mr Rhydian Jones’ class, and Year 3 & 4 

will need to come through the main entrance.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact the school.  

 

Morning Club 7.30 – 8.30 
Breakfast Club 8.30 – 9.00 (pupils must arrive before 8.45) 

After School Club  3.00 – 5.45 


